
 
 

Tonight: Fay Kastelein, from Ulladulla Uniting Church, 
The New Reflection Garden 
Introduction: Bernard Jones 
Vote of Thanks: Jo Jones 

 
 

Future Programs:    
 
14 June; Guest Speaker TBA 
 

14 June; Partners’ Night at Harmony 
Chinese Restaurant, Boree Street, 
Get together with Deb Fondacaro and all 
partners, 
$30 per person and pay for your own drinks. 
Members perhaps to drop their partners at the  
restaurant on their way to the Rotary meeting. 
Please advise Deb by phone on 0437 225 002 or by email:  
debrafondacaro@hotmail.com by noon on Sunday 12 June 2022. 
 

21 June; TBA 
 

28 June; TBA 
 

July is Rotary’s Transition Month, New Year 
5 Jul; TBA 
12 Jul; TBA 
19 Jul; TBA 
23 Jul; Club Changeover at DLC, luncheon. 
 
 
 

31 May 2022 meeting’s report 
 
 

Partner’s night on Tuesday 14th June at the Harmony Chinese Restaurant Boree Street Ulladulla.  
Partner’s, please contact Deb if you wish to attend RSVP by Sunday 12th June 2022.    
 
President Tony Fondacaro welcomed members and guests Nathaniel Woodcock and guest speaker Adam Gowan from Country 
University Ulladulla Campus. 

Reports 

Secretary PE Rebecca Cameron; a Thank you card from Margaret Doherty thanking the club for sending flowers on the passing 
of Bill Doherty.  
Zone 8 has given the green light has been given to Rotary Club to explore new ways of operating.   
An email from Zone 8 reminding members when applying for grants to disclosure conflict of interest.   
DG Leo Farrelly sent an email out calling for District Rotarian of the Year contact DG Leo Farrelly directly if you wish to nominate 
a fellow Rotarian.  
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 June is Rotary’s Fellowship Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
9 June Thur SESCA Award Night 

14 June Tues Partners at Harmony Restaurant 
18 June Sat BOF Princess Ball 
23 July Sat Club Changeover, Lunch, at the 

DLC 
27-31 June 

2023  RI Convention, Melbourne 

Birthdays: 8 Jun; Clare Nyholm.                Anniversaries: 12 Ju; Beryl and Ross Wade. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed 
Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, 

edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au   
by NOON on Monday.  

From July 2022; 
PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Bev Nicholas 

on 0450 392 967, beverley_nicholas@hotmail.com  
by NOON on Monday.  

mailto:debrafondacaro@hotmail.com
https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au
mailto:beverley_nicholas@hotmail.com


Blessing of the Fleet update, PE Rebecca Cameron informed members that the Liquor License for the night has been applied 
for.  Princess rehearsals are going well.  There is going to be a Rotary table, tickets available now. 

Treasurer John Goggins has sent out invoices for the incoming year to members.   
John also explained to members how members can pay their fees for the year.   

Youth Report Director Avril Pryor informed members that notices have gone to the school regarding Science School Experience 
going to year 10 from year 9 

President Tony Fondacaro thanked Nathaniel Woodcock for cooking the BBQ for RSPCA million paws walk.   
Reminder to incoming and outgoing board members combined board meeting on Monday 6th June at 6pm Dunn Lewis Centre.   
Partner night dinner 14th June at Harmony Chinese Restaurant contact Deb Fondacaro to RSVP. 

Almoner report given by Ed Zonneveldt as Bill Harris is unwell, wishing Bill a speedy recovery.   
Ed and Bill visited PP Clive Cross at Nowra Private Hospital; Clive is going well, also visited Maise Bennett at home, Maise is 
well.   
PP Tim Gregory would like to have visitors as he still not 100%, ring first.   
PP Ken Matthews is home though still having treatment, if you wish to visit Ken, please leave it for another week or so.   
PP Dale Wilford informed members that Max Bayliss recipient Shirley Coleman OAM is in Shoalhaven Hospital after falling at 
home on Friday night though is in good spirits. 
Guest Speaker Adam Gowan from Country Universities Centre spoke on the progress of the Country Universities in regional 
Australia.   
Since COVID there has been an increase in enrolments at the University Centre.   
The Country Universities Centre have agreements with most Australian Universities, enabling students to be able to study in 
regional areas without having to move to the city to study.   
The Ulladulla Campus opened in December 2021 and has 69 students currently enrolled at the Campus and signing up students 
on a regular basis.   
The Country Universities currently looking at opening up other two campuses in regional New South Wales and regional 
Queensland in the coming year.   
The Country University encourages networking between businesses and Universities.   
There are over 1600 students enrolled through the Country Universities Centres in regional Australia.   
The Country Universities Centre don’t offer degrees though will support students with studies when the student has found the 
University that offers the degree the student is looking for via Distance education.   
Providing students, a Learning community, Academic, administration, tech, wellbeing support services and it’s all free as Country 
Universities Centre are funded through State and Federal Government’s.   
 
 

  
 
 

Thank you, Yvonne Young for the meeting’s report. 
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